



Virginia General Assembly Meeting MINUTES from Tuesday, 6/10/2025

Introduction: Bevins Declaration, Mission Statement, Moment of Silence

Agenda Topics:

- From our speaker – Now that our elections have been completed, Lorraine will be handling the responsibilities of “running” the GA meetings. Kevin Russell (secretary) will be in charge of distributing the Agenda & minutes. KBM (coordinator) can now focus his time and energy on being a bridge between the Federation and the Assembly.
- Vote to Approve minutes from 5/27 GA meeting
 - Vote approved
- Ex Parte Milligan Notice was autographed on 6/1/25,
- Roll-call vote to determine when we mail EX parte Milligan to the De facto
 - Steve Warden makes the 1st move to vote on the notice, Aaron Ashanti 2nd’s the move. The vote passes (16 yes’s, 1 no) to mail the notice as soon as possible.
- Please check your email and read over the election process. We will vote on these changes in our next GA meeting 6/24.
 - In the next few days you will receive the election docs via email. Please read and be prepared to vote in our next GA meeting on 6/24/25.
- Reminder – We have numerous committees which need to be “chaired”. We need **Oversight** for all 4 of our main pillars. PKTF is in need of education, procurement, etc...
 - Initially we will need (1) oversight committee to be the point of contact for managing any procedural or process changes. Eventually each committee will need oversight.
 - We also need an Ombudsman to manage & facilitate any people to people grievances. In the interim, the Marshal at Arms (Randy Rimbey) can/will act as a go between should any issues arise prior to the ombudsman being selected.
 - Aaron Ashanti stepped up and said that he could “chair” the oversight committee. Thank you Aaron!
- Thank you to Steve Warden for stepping in to the “**court recorder**” position!
- **Regarding future notices to the De Facto:** The international business assembly will draw up all future notices. Once the IBA has completed the notice, they will provide it to the General Assembly for review. All ASN’s will be given this notice prior to the General Assembly meetings and we will designate time during the General Assembly Meetings to discuss the contents of these notices as a group. All comments will be noted and returned



to the IBA for further revisions (if necessary). Once these revisions have been completed, the IBA will resubmit the notice to the General Assembly for a vote to adopt the “resolution”.

Committee Reports:

- PKTF (peacekeeping task force)
 - Steven Just gave an update on the nationwide Protests which are scheduled for 6/14/25.
 - Kevin Russell was disconnected from the call at this point as was unable to re-connect. Lorryne resumed the process of note taking from this point in the meeting.
 - PKTF Looking for committee chairs, education, procurement, enrollment
- Jural Docs
- Mock Trial: In Process
- Jural Assembly
- International Business
 - Drivers license/license plate notice
 - Liens against the de facto?
- Outreach In esse meeting in October? We need to identify a location which is centrally located.
 - 1. It is aprox. 3 hours (a little more for the furthest west people) from anywhere in the state.
 - 2. Everyone has an equal opportunity to drive or find accommodation at a reasonable rate.
 - 3. It is a known quantity.
 - 4. Travel is less cumbersome for the majority of people.
 - At such time as we have assets that allows us to purchase our own land, we have talked about purchasing in that area of the state as it is most central...!
 - For those of us in the west that must attend meetings, Virginia beach is around a six hour drive...
 - but, on the other hand, if the assets come in before October as Anna has said (we have heard this before), then I am all for it because I could rent a house on the beach and take a mini vacation so the long distance is not so trying.
 - We will need to take a good long look at this and see if now is the most prudent time.
- Can someone please take over the Outreach position for Cheryl?
- Does anyone have the time to create brochures or create videos to present to the public?
- Education



Open Discussion: 15 minutes

Does anyone have a topic they would like to add to the agenda or to be discussed during a focus meeting? Are there any specific concerns you have in regards to the Assembly? Do you have any ideas for how to improve the Assembly?

Please email the GA secretary (Kevin Russell – GA.secretary.Virginia@proton.me) with your comments or suggestions.

If no new business left, motion to reconvene on Tuesday, June 24th of 2025 at 7:00pm EST.

GA Roll Call/Attendees: Date - 6/10/25

Roll call: (P=Present, BP = By Proxy, G = Guest)

Lorrayne Evangelyn Ham – P	Kevin Barry Miller - P
Michael DeMasters – P	Francis DeMasters - P
Randall Rimbey – P	Patty Rimbey - P
Aaron Ashanti – P	Shirley Bryant - P
Kevin Russell – P	Steve Warden - P
Steven Just – P	
Cheryl Perko - P	
Karen Lehman – P	
Holly Pickle - P	
Bradley Odell – P	
Domick Charles – P	
Stacie Odell – P	

Total # of ASN's present - 17